WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PLAYGROUNDS ADVISORY WORKING GROUP MEETING 31 JANUARY 2013, 7.30PM IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

                                                           MINUTES
                                                                                         











       ACTION
Present: Councillors: Mr M May (Chairman); Mrs M Diccox; Mrs E Evans; 
                Non-Council members: Mr C Donegan (for children’s Group);Mr A Duckett

 (for Worton and Cheverell Football Club); Mrs A Whyman (for Robert’s Playground)
Apologies: there were none.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk).
1 The Minutes of the last Advisory committee meeting
   The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman


2  Group governance, role and membership

    The Chairman explained that the Parish Council had decided that the Advisory Committee structure should be replaced by the more informal and less restrictive meeting format of a Working Group. This would permit a much wider community-based membership, and offer a more attractive way of encouraging participation in the redevelopment of Robert’s Playground in particular. All were encouraged to approach potential new members.

3
Safety inspections

The Clerk reported on the last two safety inspections by Wiltshire Council, each of which identified comparatively minor issues that would be accommodated within planned maintenance and longer-term redevelopment. Mrs Whyman volunteered to assist with weekly condition inspections and Mr May undertook to ask Mr Jones to provide a task briefing as he had been trained by Wiltshire Council.

4 Fundraising and fund holding

Mrs Whyman presented the Clerk with a cheque for £1275.00, being the proceeds of recent fundraising activities in aid of Robert’s Playground. The Clerk advised that a separate bank account had been set up by the Parish Council for this earmarked purpose. After discussion on the relative merits of public sector or community group fund holding, it was agreed that Mr May would compose a proposal for the formation of a new Community Group to manage fundraising and fund holding, noting that any public sector organisation will be restricted in its ability to attract grant aid.


5  Asset management - matters arising

Grassed areas/pitches: Drainage of the lower field area was discussed, and its impact on football activity. It was agreed that the matter would be put before the Council again at a future meeting;

Fencing: The Clerk noted that quotations are being sourced for the council to consider;
Youth Shelter: Some graffiti has been reported in the safety inspection;
BMX track: The surface was noted as requiring re-grading at some future time. Anecdotal evidence suggests that some young people are avoiding the track and damaging other parts of the field as an alternative.
Senior playground: nothing to report;

Junior (Robert’s) Playground: Mrs Whyman reported that questionnaires returned were positive and that the playground was well-used. The DAPS Eco-council had been invited to suggest ideas for re-design. Work party pending due to inclement weather.
Basketball Hoop: nothing to report.

6   Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on 21 March 2013. 

     The meeting closed at 8.30pm
Signed: ……………………………………………………… (Chairman) 21 March 2013
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